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AEROSPACE 550 Main Street

Stratford, CT 06497-7593

November 2, 1997

Mr. Gennady G. Shteynberg
Environmental Analyst
CT Department of Environmental Protection
WEED - District 3

Engineering and Enforcement Division
79 Elm Street

Hartford, Connecticut 06106

RE: Fourteenth Year, Second Event Groundwater Assessment Monitoring
Program Sampling Report

Dear Mr. Shteynberg:

Enclosed you will find the Groundwater Assessment Monitoring Report
for the fourteenth year, second quarter from the September 16, 1997
sampling at the Stratford Army Engine Plant operated by
AlliedSignal Engines in Stratford, Connecticut.

This work was perfomed, the report prepared, and delivered to us
by Mr. Thomas Hughes of Sound Environmental Solutions in continuing
our Groundwater Monitoring Assessment Program.

We have reviewed the report and findings and are now submitting the
report to you. A continued downward trend of the metals
concentration still is seen, all being below the drinking standard.
The concentration of vinyl chloride is still reflecting a
degradation of the chlorinated organics.

Production at the plant has ceased and closure of the AlliedSignal
operations is in progress. It is anticipated that transition of the
activities at the installation remaining to the U.S.Army before the
next monitoring activity scheduled for March 10, 1998.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at
(203) 385-3964.

Silnceitely,
1/

ihn Fleming
AlliedSignal Enginej
Enclosure - Certified Mail

cc: Mr. J. Burleson - TACOM, SAEP, CT

SAEP 000886             200.1e 
SAEP_01.01_0924_a




